
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Karen Bass 

Mayor 

 

 
April 24, 2024 
 
 
Honorable Members of the City Council  Honorable Board of  
c/o City Clerk      Water & Power Commissioners 
Room 395, City Hall     111 N. Hope Street 
Los Angeles, CA 90012    Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
Re:  Confirmation of Janisse Quinoñes as General Manager of the Los Angeles 

Department of Water and Power (C.F. 24-0461) 
 
Honorable Members of the City Council and Honorable Members of the Board of Water 
and Power Commissioners: 
 
On April 23, 2024, the Board of Water and Power Commissioners appointed Ms. 
Janisse Quinoñes as General Manager of the Department of Water and Power (DWP), 
subject to confirmation by the Mayor and Council pursuant to Charter Section 604(a). 
 
In accordance with that Charter Section, today I herewith give my approval to confirm Ms. 
Quinoñes as General Manager of DWP. Upon forthcoming confirmation by the City 
Council, Ms. Quinoñes will be considered fully confirmed and ready to be sworn in to her 
new duties.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
KAREN BASS 
Mayor 
 
KB:hvr 
 
cc:  Matt Szabo, City Administrative Officer Sharon Tso, Chief Legislative Analyst  

Dana Brown, Personnel Department Holly Wolcott, City Clerk  
 Heather Holt, Ethics Commission  Nicole Enriquez, Ethics Commission 

General Managers’ Association  


